
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
Required: 'Broome, Darryl' <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>

Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>
Brandon Landrum - SLED (blandrum@sled.sc.gov) <blandrum@sled.sc.gov>
Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Subject: Meet with members of Mt Pleasant City Hall & Police Department (MORE INFO TO 
FOLLOW)

Location: 100 Anne Edwards Blvd, Mt Pleasant, SC
When: 7/5/2017 8:00:00 AM - 9:00:00 AM

Contact: Mark Smith in Mt Pleasant  (He has schedule visits for the LG from 8:00 to 10:15 on July 5th)

8:00 at the Mt Pleasant City Hall with members of the Police Department and Fire Department.  They would 
like for him to share a few thoughts and they would like to share with him their role in responding to the 
needs of the elderly and the challenges.  Should last about 45 minutes.

Meet with Police & Fire Chief's and top brass & Town Administrator

Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
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